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1800 55 1800 

 
 

Office Hours 
Mon/Thurs - 8.00am - 4.00pm 

Friday – 8.00am – 3.00pm 

 
 

2023 TERM DATES 
Term 1: 1st Feb - 6th April 
Term 2: 24th April – 30th June 
Term 3: 17th July – 22nd Sept 
Term 4: 9th Oct – 14th Dec   

 
   

 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

School Development Days  
Term 2: Friday 2ndJune  
Term 3: Monday 4th Sept 
Term 4: Friday 10th November 
 

School Hours 
8.30am – 2.30pm 

Recess - 10.40am – 11.00am 
Lunch - 1.00pm – 1.30pm 

 
 

Students Last Day for 
2023 

Thursday 
14th December  

 
Students First Day for 

2024 
Wednesday 
31st January 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 
Students are settling into their new classes and routines, with many strong student – 
teacher relationships already being formed. Our 797 students are working hard to 
achieve their full potential and model the school motto of Be, Think, Grow. 

The Year four students are starting to get use to having one of the school iPads 1:1 and 
our Year Five students are further developing their skills with their own devices this 
year. We would like to really thank the parents of Yr 5 students for supporting the 
BYOD program. We have had over 95% of students to date bring their own iPad to 
school.  We are still working through a few teething problems but are almost there. 

Students across the school are currently sitting assessments in Literacy and Numeracy 
(PAT, On Entry, SOCS). These assessments not only act as a benchmark for individual 
student achievement but also provide teachers with a clear picture of what their 
students can and cannot do. This data then drives the teachers teaching and learning 
programs. 

NAPLAN also occurs this term for our Year Three and Five students. Online assessment 
will commence from 15th March and run for approximately two weeks. 

We have a busy term ahead of us, especially our Yr 6 students who have camp in a few 
weeks. Harmony Week activities are also back on the card after the COVID interruptions 
in 2022. 

Have a great fortnight 
Regards Wayne Walpole 

Three  Way Conferences  

Hopefully you have locked away Wednesday 29th March in your diaries. School 
will conclude for students at 10:40am with the first interviews commencing at 
11:00am running through until 6:00pm. It is expected that all students will be 
collected at 10:40am on this day. Helping Hands PH 0488 040 839 is available to 
assist if parents are working. We hope to have the booking system live by 3rd 
March. Staff look forward to meeting face to face with you all. On the day, you 
may also receive a call from one of our specialist teachers (science, languages, 
physical education, visual arts, music) who will outline how your child is doing in 
their learning area. 

Students coming to school early  

A reminder that students shouldn’t be at school prior to eight o’clock as we do 
not have the capacity to provide supervision and maintain a safe environment. If 
you need to drop your child at school prior to this time, please contact Helping 
Hands Before/After School Care – PH 0488 040 839 and make arrangement for 
supervision. When students arrive between 8:00am – 8:15am they should be in 
the undercover area. We appreciate your support in providing a safe 
environment for all students at BPPS. 

  
 

https://kidshelpline.com.au/
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 
 
Mobile Phone and Smart Watch 
The latest version of this policy is available on the school web site under policies. The following are the 
two main paragraphs 
Definition  
For the purposes of this policy, ‘communication devices’ refer to mobile phones, smart watches, smart 
glasses and other devices connected to or have the potential to connect to a mobile network.  
Procedures  
The use of ‘communication devices’ for all students will be banned from the time they arrive at school to 
the conclusion of the school day. This includes before school and at break times. Students are not 
permitted to have communication devices in their possession during the school day.  
Bletchley Park Primary has duty of care for all students when they are attending the school. Parents can 
contact their children by ringing the school phone number 92346400. If necessary, students can contact 
parents from the office phone. If you have questions, feel free to email 
BletchleyPark.PS@education.wa.edu.au  

 
Parking  
Parents are requested to park in the designated car parks along Balfour Street and Bletchley Park Way 
or to use the Kiss and Drop Zone located at the front and back of the school. Children do not always act 
predictably so please take extra care around the school to avoid any dangerous or unpleasant incidents. 
Parking always presents a challenge around schools at the beginning and the end of the school day. Safe 
traffic flow depends on every parent observing the rules and conventions for safe parking. Students 
walking or riding to school greatly assists to reduce the traffic congestion. Bletchley Park Primary School 
is committed to the safe movement of all children and adults around the school. The Ranger periodically 
patrols all schools around opening and closing time and will issue infringement notices, and fines, when 
necessary. Thank you in advance for your cooperation and understanding. 
 
Bush Fire Plan  
As BPPS is classed as been in a high fire zone (due to the bushland on Balfour Street) we are required to 
have a stand-alone Bush Fire Plan. The plan outlines what action the school will take in the event of a 
bushfire, catastrophic weather warning or total fire ban. A copy can be located on the school’s web 
page.  

Supporting Student Behaviour  
The behaviour at BPPS on a whole is exceptional with students consistently modelling the schools values 
and beliefs and adhering to the rules. A copy of our Supporting Student Behaviour Policy can be located 
on the schools web site.  

https://bletchleyparkps.wa.edu.au/bletchley-park-primary-school 

Link to Third Party questionnaire 
Here is the link for you to copy and paste so you can complete the Third-Party questionnaire for 2023. 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=-

RaA4P3Ru0yDsLdutDYWJ3m9M2DLZeJMg1Hqa6n6mp9UOE8xTEZGWkRERTkxRURSNDdLTUUxVUNHTS4u 

 

mailto:BletchleyPark.PS@education.wa.edu.au
https://bletchleyparkps.wa.edu.au/bletchley-park-primary-school
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=-RaA4P3Ru0yDsLdutDYWJ3m9M2DLZeJMg1Hqa6n6mp9UOE8xTEZGWkRERTkxRURSNDdLTUUxVUNHTS4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=-RaA4P3Ru0yDsLdutDYWJ3m9M2DLZeJMg1Hqa6n6mp9UOE8xTEZGWkRERTkxRURSNDdLTUUxVUNHTS4u
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Merit and Values Award Winners – 17th February 2023 
 

LA 21 Senior Assembly 

 

 
 

What a great way to start our assemblies for 2023! Mrs Roth and her Year 5 class showcased their 
learning and presented an entertaining item on “Super Heroes”. Congratulations on your well-rehearsed 

and entertaining performance and thank you for presenting our first assembly. 
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Merit and Values Award Winners – 17th February 2023 
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P&C News 

 
Thank you to our new and carry-over members who attended our Annual General Meeting last week.   
 
Congratulations to our 2023 Executive Team: 
P&C President – Paula Kontor 
Vice President – Vanessa Magee 
Secretary – Sarah Tidy 
Treasurer – Kylie McKivett 
 
Thank you to our executive committee for stepping up and to all our 2023 members. We look forward to 
a fantastic year ahead! 
 
For anyone who might have been scared off or bored to tears by the sound of an Annual General 
Meeting (btw they’re really not that bad!) but you’re still interested in becoming part of the P&C, we 
welcome new members at any time throughout the year. Bring along your $1 membership fee to our 
next meeting (Monday 20 March at 7pm in the Staff Room) and we’d love to have you onboard!  
We’re in the process of finalising our events for this year and we’ll keep you posted. Remember to 
follow Bletchley Park PS P&C on FaceBook to stay up to date with our news and events! 
 
 

Open tomorrow – Our P&C Second-Hand Uniform Shop 

 
We’re thrilled to announce our Second-Hand Uniform shop 
will be open tomorrow, Friday 24 February in ECE4. 
 
Open: 8am - 9.30am   AND  2pm - 3pm  
Cash and EFTPOS avail – items $5 - $15. 

 
 
Please remember we welcome and appreciate donations of 
freshly laundered preloved uniforms at any time via the 
LIME GREEN collection bin outside the school office. 
 
 
Please only donate good quality uniforms – we cannot 
accept torn or stained uniforms or non-uniform items 
(such as black leggings and non-uniform skorts/shorts).    
 
 
Thanks so much! 
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Communicare Free Workshops 
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Community - Sports 
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Helping Hands – Exciting new programs 
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School Canteen – New Ordering System 2023 
 

 


